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YOUTH AND PHILANTHROPY INTIATIVE (YPI) 
A huge congratulations to some of our S3 students who won £3000 for the Samaritans 
of Edinburgh and the Lothians!  Well done to all our finalists, however judges were 
particularly impressed by the personal side and the finances included by this team.   
Miss Graham 
 
SENIOR NETBALL 
Senior netball will not be on next week (21 December) but will start again when we are 
back in January (11 January 2022).  Thank you. 
Miss Galloway 
 
S4/S5/S6 PRELIM ASSESSMENT SCHEDULE FOR JANUARY 2022 
Senior prelims will take place from 12 January – 4 February 2022 (inclusive). Students 
can access an electronic copy of the prelim schedule on year group Google 
Classrooms and on the school website in the 'News' section. There will also be paper 
copies available from the school office. Please note that only the Modern Languages 
and English/Media Departments are running S4 prelims at this time.  All other S4 
prelims took place in November/December. 
Miss Lyon 
 
JUNIOR MUSIC CLUB 
Junior Music Club will be running every Tuesday lunchtime in the Music Department. 
You will have the chance to meet new peers, perform new pieces, create new 
bands/groups and partake in various opportunities for Music. Come down and have a 
jamming session in the Junior Music Club every Tuesday lunchtime from 1:30! 
Mr Garvey 
 
SENIOR STUDENTS - COLLEGE/PLACEMENTS 
Senior students who go out to college or to placements are reminded that they MUST 
sign out at the school office before leaving. Thank you. 
Senior Management 
 
S1-S2 ART CLUB 
Calling all S1 and S2 art enthusiasts! On a Tuesday after school from 3:30 to 4:15 
the Art department will be hosting an Art Club where you can take part in 
competitions, do all kinds of Christmas crafts and so much more! So feel free to 
come along and bring a friend! For more information speak to Aimee Elmer, Caitlin 
Murray, Freya Logan and Lana Hood in S3. 
Miss Collop 
 
CHANGE OF DATE - SSAA FEBRUARY INDOOR CHAMPIONSHIPS 
Scottish Schools Athletic Association are holding their Indoor Championships at the 
Emirates Arena in Glasgow on 9 and 10 February 2022. 
Any pupils who wish to enter please give their PB/DOB to Miss McShannon at the PE 
department, before 17 December 2021. 
David West 
Sport & Leisure Services 
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CHRISTMAS DOOR COMPETITION  
There is a chance to win Participation and Excellence points for the Christmas Door 
Competition! From today, teachers will choose classes to decorate their door - there is 
no limit, be as creative as you like! When judged, the door will be classed under the 
teachers House. 1st, 2nd and 3rd place will be decided on Friday 17 December by 
Prefects and House Captains.  
House Captains  
 
CHRISTMAS CARD COMPETITION  
Decorate a Christmas card for a chance to win Participation and Excellence Points! All 
cards created will be sent to other schools, teachers and the local community to 
spread the joy! 
Be as creative as you like- use any medium on an A4 card folded landscape or portrait 
and write ‘By...(your name)...’ on the back. You can create as many as you wish! Card 
and resources can be found in the art department.  
When completed, please give it to the art department or any member of staff who will 
pass this on for you. These will be judged by the House Captains and the Art 
department for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place with Junior and Senior categories on Monday 
20 December. 
House Captains  
 
 


